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Curry Citizens for Public Land Access
P.O. Box 183
Gold Beach, OR 97444
currypublicland@gmail.com

									July 9, 2017
Ryan Zinke, Secretary of the Interior
Monument Review
MS-1530
U.S. Department of the Interior
1849 C Street NW, Washington, DC 20240

Dear Secretary Zinke,
Curry Citizens for Pubic Land Access provides the following comments on the review of the Cascade Siskiyou National Monument. We appreciate the opportunity and find it refreshing for an administration to review important decisions such as these to ensure they are being made according to agency regulation and for the right reasons.  
Curry Citizens for Public Land Access is a small but growing group that came together to work collectively to keep public lands open and accessible for future generations. We operate primarily on three fronts: on the ground by donating our time, labor and equipment for road and trail work; at the table through participation in public comment processes by providing field recon, detailed input, and monitoring; and through information and education efforts, promoting responsible use and providing other public land users with information. While our membership represents a very broad variety of interests and beliefs, we come together over the issue of access to public lands.  

Regarding the original designation and expansion of the Cascade Siskiyou Monument, we request detailed review based on the following points:

· Aside from the environment and political push for more wilderness, monuments or otherwise restricted public lands, what process or public participation was utilized and how was the need determined? 
· Has the impact of additional future pressure that will be put on the remaining public lands been analyzed?
· This monument was “the first monument set aside solely for the preservation of biodiversity.” It is concerning when it takes only the stroke of a pen to remove such a large area from responsible access. The environmental/political pressure  for this monument—which is little more than a way to restricting access to public land—seems to have been the prevailing reason. Preservation of biodiversity seems weak when compared to the more tangible items in other monument designations.
· There are over 19,000 acres of private lands is within the boundary; what consideration was given to these landowners? Per the Associated Press, “Murphy Co. President John Murphy, says ‘80% of the federal land in the expansion area is dedicated to timber production under the O & C Lands Act.’ Murphy Timber Investment argues, ‘The expansion will reduce the value of about 2,100 acres of timber lands within the boundary as well as land outside of it.’” 
· Future grazing on both public and private lands seems imminently jeopardized. While it may be allowed initially, the very existence of the monument will support a future move against grazing in the future. 
Curry Citizens for Public Land Access supports the existing multiple use management plans for this area and oppose the monument designation.  Monuments frequently do not allow hunting, special forest products harvest (i.e. mushroom, firewood, etc.) and restrict or greatly limit access.  Existing management plans were developed with extensive  public involvement and tradeoffs were made at that time.  Land management decisions of this magnitude should be required to follow existing management plan amendment policy and laws which provide for public involvement in management of their lands

Southwest Oregon Mineral Withdrawal: 
As you review these monuments, we would also encourage you to take a second look at the Southwestern Oregon Mineral Withdrawal. This action gained public support through a very well-funded and executed campaign of misinformation. The minority voice was shouted down (literally) in public meetings. The scare campaign was based on large foreign mining corporations preparing to destroy the land and waters of the area, when in fact the lawful claims currently in place are still able to operate through appropriate operation procedures in place. Meanwhile 101,021 acres has been withdrawn for a 20 year period, and local citizens can’t even enjoy simple recreational activities such as taking a child out to pan for gold in a creek. This seems like a ridiculous overreach, when a false crisis was used to restrict access from something even agency documents say is unlikely to occur.   
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The EA states: 
“The most problematic aspect of proving a valuable discovery is the economics of the current low nickel prices, combined with high expenses associated with the remote location of the claims, and the lack of any processing facility in the United States.”
And: 
“Existing claims in the withdrawal areas total 279 (234 lode and 45 placer claims). To date, no existing claims have undergone BLM’s validity examination process, which determines if claims contain a valuable mineral discovery. Thus, no claims have yet been proven valid.”
Agency employees were directed to “make it happen,” despite the overwhelming evidence that this was not truly about preventing resource damage from mineral extraction, but was merely another step towards the long-desired expansion of the Kalmiopsis Wilderness, planned by the environmental community.
The withdrawal removed 101,021 acres from future mineral exploration and development. The existing 10,216 acres of active claims located within the withdrawal area are exempt from this withdrawal and if proven valid could be developed even if the withdrawal is approved.
The initial proposal was for a 5 year withdrawal was more than adequate to meet the stated purpose and need which was: 

“The need for withdrawal was created by the introduction in Congress of the Southwestern Watershed and Salmon Protection Act of 2015 (H.R. 682 and S. 346). The purpose of the proposed action is to maintain the current environmental baseline, relative to mining, mineral exploration and development, and geothermal energy development, while Congress considers legislation enacting a permanent withdrawal from mineral entry for the federal lands depicted on the official maps.”  

Five years seemed more than adequate for congress to act, but there was a sudden last minute rush to push through a 20 year action, just prior to the change in administration. 

The proposed legislation and withdrawal are being proposed to protect salmon, yet the EA states:

”The withdrawal would have no direct effect on aquatic species or habitats. While it may appear self-evident that precluding suction dredging and future claims within these areas would provide an overall benefit to the watersheds, the effect that would be realized is, at best, negligible. In the Hunter/Pistol withdrawal area, the potential for suction dredge activity is essentially zero, so precluding it has no effect. In the RnR/Baldface area, current impacts are limited to two operations in Rough and Ready Creek, and some activity could potentially still occur, based on VER. Therefore, baseline indicators, insofar as they can be predicted, are expected to be similar to the current condition.” 

“Summary - There are no substantial direct, indirect, or cumulative effects or changes expected to CCH in the proposed 5-year or 20-year withdrawal area from current baseline conditions because the current low level of impacts from suction dredging could still occur.”
The current Siskiyou National Forest Plan allows mineral exploration and extraction along with other multiple uses. The analysis and decision to withdraw should have been delayed until the upcoming Rogue River-Siskiyou NF Forest Plan revision was completed.
 
Both the Cascade Siskiyou Monument and the Southwestern Oregon Mineral Withdrawal are little more than carefully crafted land grabs orchestrated by the environmental community and the federal land management agencies with a workforce that no longer mirrors that of the communities they serve, instead being heavily weighted towards extreme environmentalism. Public input processes aren’t being done correctly, and decisions, both large and small, are being pushed through with little or no true effort at legitimate public input. 
While our group is made up of families that appreciate all kinds of outdoor activities, promotion of responsible use is one of our key goals. We support conservation of our lands and waters, but believe in a common sense approach.

Sincerely,
/s/ Tom Hawkins					/s/ Mike Miller
Tom Hawkins						Mike Miller
Chair							Environmental Coordinator
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